

Centerville School NEWSLETTER

June 7, 2019

YEAR END – Today brings an end to another great school year at Centerville! We are proud of our students and thank families for their interactions and support to strengthen learning opportunities and children's education. Centerville Staff appreciates the trust given us to educate and care for your children.

RETIRING STAFF – Two remarkable, amazing people who have touched us all will be retiring from Centerville School. Staff and students will indeed miss Mr. Thompson and Mrs. Cochran. We wish them wonderful days ahead!

<u>REPORT CARDS</u> – Final student report cards and progress data will be mailed home next week. Please take time to review information and celebrate your child's achievements and successes.

<u>NEWS</u> - Official school information is available on our website, centervilleschool.org We are in the process of redesigning our page and will have a new look in July. The 2019-20 school calendar, student supply list, meal prices and much more information will be posted and available for your convenience.

SPORTS PHYSICALS – Free sports physicals will be offered on June 21 from 8–12 and July 12 from 1–5 at Klickitat Valley Health, located at 310 S. Roosevelt in Goldendale. This is a great service and perfect timing to have your physical for next year's athletic requirements.

2019-20 SCHOOL YEAR - School will resume for our next year on September 3rd. Mark your calendar now to attend the Back to School event on August 29, 5:30 PM.

YOUTH FOOTBALL - Sign up is available for students in grades 3-6 to participate in Goldendale Youth Tackle Football.

Registration ends June 20, join online at centralklickitatparksandrecreation.com or at the Goldendale pool.

2019 Report to the Community is printed on back.

HAVE A FUN SUMMER!

Centerville School District

2315 Centerville Hwy. Centerville, WA 98613 509-773-4893 centervilleschool.org

Report to the Community - 2019

Our Mission:

Our staff is committed to the academic achievement of your children and to providing them with a caring and creative learning environment. We will strive to encourage and ensure the success, self-worth, and love of learning in every child.

The mission of the Centerville School District is to develop independent, motivated and well-prepared students by providing a flexible, personalized and caring environment to promote successful life skills.

Superintendent: Dr. Ann Varkados **Board of Directors:**

Jess Kayser, Chair

Kelsey Hanning, Legislative Rep

Carole Garner

Principal: Kristin Cameron

Dave Strait, Vice Chair

Nancy Sizemore

Centerville School is committed to the education of its students. We work under state and federal regulations to meet the requirements set forth by such. To this end, the District must provide annual notifications for meeting federal and state regulations. Policies, procedures and grievance procedures are found on our website at centervilleschool.org and in our student handbook/calendar provided to all students and families. If you are in need of a student handbook please inquire in the main office.

Federal and State Programs, such as Highly Capable, Title, and LAP follow all regulations. Funds are used to provide paraeducator assistance within the classroom for these categorical programs. Students are screened and performance is assessed to qualify, or graduate out, of these programs yearly. Questions about these programs can be addressed to Principal Kristin Cameron.

We would also like to share our state test scores with our community and parents. This data is difficult to display for Centerville, as any grade population below 10 has hidden data for the protection of individual students. The information on OSPI's website (Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction) has more than student test scores. There is information on our population, budget, and staff. You can also compare how Centerville performs to the state as a whole and how we compare to other districts. Please take time to review the report card for Centerville on the State Report Card at https://washingtonstatereportcard.ospi.kl2.wa.us/. Once at the home page, please choose Centerville School from the dropdown.

If you have questions regarding Centerville's data, please contact Principal Kristin Cameron at 509-773-4893 or kristin@centervilleschool.org.

Federal Programs Administrator: Kristin Cameron, Principal | Centerville School 2315 Centerville Hwy. Centerville, WA 98613

Under state law, information about every school district's sexual harassment policy and complaint procedure must be included in staff and student handbooks, or other publications that set forth the rules, regulations, and standards of conduct for the school or district (WAC 392-190-058). Every school district must also annually inform all students, parents, and employees about its discrimination complaint procedure (WAC 392-190-060).

The Equity and Civil Rights Office at the Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI) has developed the following sample language that districts can include in student and staff handbooks to meet these requirements.